

Dear Families,

Last week there was one additional COVID-19 positive test in the health center. In total, five staff members on the Evergreen campus have tested positive for COVID-19 in the last week. We continue to follow guidance issued by public health and the CDC to safely manage the situation. Individuals who have come into contact with a person who tested positive have been notified. Staff will continue to complete symptom screening before each shift and we are following state guidance for ongoing testing. Visitation remains suspended.

Ongoing resident testing will continue if symptoms arise or per state guidelines; there are no known cases of COVID-19 among our residents in the Health Center at this time.

For more information regarding Evergreen's COVID-19 response, please visit our website at www.EvergreenOshkosh.com. Thank you for continuing to trust us with the care of your loved one.

Stay well,

Peggy Bellin Vice President Health and Support Services pbellin@EvergreenOshkosh.com Vicky Wenzel Infection Control Preventionist vwenzel@EvergreenOshkosh.com